
  June 16, 2022

Divyanshi Dwivedi
Children’s Health Defense 
Via email: divyanshi.dwivedi@childrenshealthdefense.org

Dear Ms. Dwivedi:

This letter is our final response to your Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and Agency for Toxic 
Substances and Disease Registry (CDC/ATSDR) Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request of May 9, 
2022, assigned #22-01479-FOIA (copy attached).

We located 104 pages of responsive records for Item 1 of your request. After a careful review of these pages, 
no information was withheld from release.

In regards to Item 2, program staff within the Immunization and Safety Office inform me that no PRRs were 
conducted by CDC. Furthermore, data mining is outside of th agency's purview; staff suggest you inquire 
with FDA. 

In regards to Item 3, program staff inform me that, while VAERS has conducted “signal assessment” as 
described in section 2.5 (i.e. assessed that a causal association exists between the vaccine and both TTS and 
myocarditis), that assessment involved no formal records.  Documentation for this exists in ACIP 
presentations and publications in the biomedical literature. For your convenience, a listing of those 
publications is included.

If you need any further assistance or would like to discuss any aspect of the records provided please contact 
either our FOIA Requester Service Center at 770-488-6399 or our FOIA Public Liaison at 770-488-6246.

Sincerely,

Roger Andoh
CDC/ATSDR FOIA Officer
Office of the Chief Operating Officer
(770) 488-6399
Fax: (404) 235-1852

22-01479-FOIA


